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MEMORANDUM

TO: City of Pompano Beach Commission
FROM: Russell Ketchem, Director of Solid Waste Servi
COPY: Greg Harrison, City Manager

SUBJECT:  Approval of Purchase of Underground Container Service Vehicle

DATE: 10 March 2021

The Solid Waste Services department is seeking approval to purchase the service vehicle needed
for the Underground Refuse Systems pilot program. This program provides for the placement of
underground garbage containers. The service truck and containers for this program are
proprietary to Underground Refuse Systems Inc. which is the exclusive North American licensee
for the Nord Engineering patented Underground Solid Waste Containment and Collection

system.

The vehicle is an Autocar Diesel ACX-R chassis fully outfitted and operational to collect the

underground solid waste containers at an estimated cost of $479,347.00.

The container vehicle is listed in the previously approved Master Equipment Lease/Purchase

Agreement, Resolution 2021-59.



